
15 ARDLER ROAD 
 
Ardler Road allotments, first in the alphabetic order of Reading 
Allotments, are the smallest allotment site in Reading. It is a 
wonder that they have survived, since their establishment in 
1940. The site was offered by the Highways Committee; two pieces 
of land of 18 and 15 poles (1). They have all the accoutrements 
of a Reading allotment site – a sign, a locked gate (or two) and 
their own special character.  
 
“CARD HOLDERS ONLY”. The first mention found of the issuing of 
cards was in April 1918, “..for production when called upon to 
show that he is the authorised cultivator of the plot indicated 
thereon.”(2). Allotment Holder’s Identification Cards are still 
issued by the council and Plot Holders are required to carry it 
on going to the allotment. The next month the committee decided 
that no children were to allowed on allotments unless accompanied 
by an adult and no dogs (3). 
 
Crops were thriving and the occupiers had their own preference on 
the colour scheme for allotment furniture. 
 
Allotment supply in Reading falls short of demand. Reading 
Borough Council publishes waiting list figures on a regular 
basis. The figures from the end of April for allotments managed 
by Reading Borough Council show a total waiting list of 749, 
analysed by allotment site (4). 
 

ARDLER&RD
ASHAMPSTEAD&ROAD
BALMORE
BULMERSHE
CAVERSHAM&COURT
CIRCUIT&LANE
COLEY
EMMER&GREEN
GEORGE&STREET
GODDARDS&FARM
HENLEY&ROAD
LOWER&SOUTHCOTE
MEADWAY
MOCKBEGGAR
NEWCASTLE&ROAD
OAKLEY&ROAD
OAK&TREE&ROAD
SCOURS&LANE
VICTORIA&ROAD
WATERLOO&MEADOWS

WAITING&LIST
31
9
68
48
51
10
28
62
26
13
89
5
19
43
37
63
20
59
40
28  

 
Table 15.1 Number of applications on the Reading Borough Council 
allotments’ waiting list at 27 April 2012 (4). 



Representing this data graphically gives the following picture. 
 
 

 
Graph 15.1 Numbers of applications on the Reading Borough Council 
allotments waiting list at 27 April 2012 (4). 
 
Ardler Road has a waiting list of 31. The shortest waiting list 
was 5 at Lower Southcote and the longest waiting list was 89 at 
Henley Road. To make sense of these statistics it is useful to 
compare the waiting list with the number of plots on each site 
The number of plots on each site is based on adjusted 2008 data 
and so is not contemporaneous with the timing of the waiting 
list, but is sufficiently comparable to indicate the approximate 
position (5). There are three ways of looking at the number of 
plots. The first is the actual number of plots on the site (let 
and vacant) and the second two are the theoretical number of 
plots represented as either “full plot equivalent” (a plot of 10 
rods or 250 sq.m. being a full plot) or as “half plot equivalent” 
(a plot of 5 rods or 125 sq.m.) Reading Borough Council’s current 
policy is to let most allotments as half plots either when 
creating new allotments or as and when full plots are given up by 
their tenants.  



 
Using these “baselines” to understand the waiting list, Ardler 
Road has by far the longest waiting list: 517%, 816% or 408% of 
plots respectively. Lower Southcote has the shortest: 8%, 11% and 
5% respectively (5). 
 
Representing these statistics graphically gives the following 
picture. 
 

 
 
Graph 15.2 Numbers of applications on the Reading Borough Council 
allotments waiting list at 27 April 2012, as a % of plots on the 
site (5). 
 
As it is possible to apply for an allotment at more than one 
Reading allotment site, it would not be correct to state that the 
749 applications of April 2012 represented 749 applicants. 
 
In their publication of allotment waiting lists, the Council also 
publishes a statistic representing the anticipated wait in months 
for an allotment. This is length of time that the applicant at 
the top of the list has been on the waiting list. The shortest 
wait in months was at Circuit Lane: 7, and the longest wait in 
months: 71 at Ardler Road (6).  
 
Nationally, surveys have taken place on allotment waiting lists 
and been reported in the press. In May 2011 a report was produced 
by Transition Town West Kirby in conjunction with the National 
Society of Allotment and Leisure Gardeners (7). This was the 
third such survey, the others being carried out in 2010 and 2009. 
Information was collected from 323 city, borough, and district 



councils and unitary authorities (“primary authorities”) in 
England in January 2011, using freedom of information requests. 
 
The overall results were a waiting list of 86,787; total plots of 
152,442 and for Reading a waiting list of 710 and total plots of 
1,293 (8). In terms of a benchmark, the statistic used is number 
on the waiting list per 100 plots. Overall for England there are 
57 applicants per plot, for Reading 55 applicants per plot; or 
the waiting list represents 57% of the available plots 
nationally, 55% in Reading (9).  
 
There are inherent difficulties in the interpretation of 
statistics, the size of plots and ability to apply for an 
allotment at more than one site have already been mentioned. The 
writers of the survey report also mention the following: long 
waiting lists may deter applicants, applicants may only decide to 
withdraw from the waiting list when they are offered an allotment 
and waiting lists may be closed by the authorities and that the 
survey only covered “principle” authorities. In relation to the 
final point it is noted, that allotments may be provided by other 
tiers of local government, councils leasing land to independent 
allotment societies, independent trusts, public bodies other than 
councils and private landowners (10).  
 
 
 
FACT PANEL 
 
No. of plots: (11) 6 
Full plot equivalent: (11) 3.8 
Date allotments established: 1940 
Date taken on by Council: unknown 
Previous use: Occupied by the Highways 

Committee 
Status: (12) Temporary 
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